Huby Village Shop and Post Office Community Meeting

Thursday 29th January 2015

Huby Methodist Chapel

Chaired by:

Rachel Barker RB

Fiona Barker FB

Guy Redfern GR – Chairman Huby Parish Council

Andrew Harrison AH – ex-Chairman Stillington Post Office

Mick Renshaw MR – Post Office Field Change Manager

Welcome

The meeting was opened by RB thanking all those attending – 83 in total, which is very encouraging. The purpose of the meeting was to provide an overview of the status of the village shop, and consider the next steps in enabling it to continue to trade but as a community run business with a view to securing its future for many years to come.

The aim of the evening is to encourage enough people to come forward to create a steering group to take the project forward.

Guest speakers were introduced who would provide their experiences, insight and knowledge into how this project could succeed.

Since November both Sutton on the Forest and Huby Parish Councils have discussed the proposal of a community run shop. As a result a questionnaire was distributed throughout both villages with the following outcomes:

116 questionnaires returned (more are in the process of being returned)

96% respondents said it was very important, or important to retain a village shop

13 residents expressed interest in joining the steering group

35 residents said they would like to volunteer in the shop

24 residents said they would help with fund raising

54 people said they would like to make a donation or buy a share

11 residents offered to provide a loan to the project

Other offers included legal services, project management, accountancy skills, and Post Office experience.

Many thanks to Paul Jackson for collating the results.

Next steps

The Post Office was temporarily closed in September as part of the Post Office’s standard procedure in such circumstances; however there has been ongoing dialogue with the Field Change Advisor Mick Renshaw who was keen to see the service reinstated as soon as possible. We are delighted to announce therefore that the Post Office will reopen on TUESDAY 3RD FEBRUARY 2015 with the help of one of Stillington Post Office’s trained members of staff. It is intended for this situation to continue until such time as the responsibility is formally handed over to the community shop committee.

A big thank you was given to the 24 residents of our two villages that are currently volunteering, all of whom have already had basic training. We are still keen to have more volunteers make themselves available so please feel free to talk to us in the shop and see the rota.

We have been in regular contact with the Plunkett Foundation – this is the only National organisation supporting the development of community owned/run shops in the UK. They offer a specialist support programme that enables the community to develop their project, and they provide valuable guidance and information to the steering group. 
AH was introduced, and helpfully provided the following information:
Steering Group Activities for Huby PO & Shop

The following tasks will need to be carried out by the steering group over the next few weeks. Once the 'community company' has been legally established, then the Steering Group will hand over responsibility to the new directors. It is very likely that these directors will come out of the Steering Group.

· Consult with the community to find out the level of interest and likely custom for a Community Shop - now done, by means of the questionnaire

· Keep the community informed and involved and act as a contact point
· Investigate with the shop owner, possible routes forward - part done

· Develop a feasibility study and / or business plan for the Community PO and Shop

· Research fund raising opportunities

· Liaise with outside agencies and bodies who may be able to advise the villages / community - (Plunkett Foundation, Post Office Field Change Advisor, Stillington Community Assoc Ltd)

· Co-ordinate and support the involvement of volunteers

· Set up a legal entity, such as an Industrial & Provident Society

· Understand the rules and regulations for the above

· Set up a bank account for the above

· Develop a press / PR campaign, as needed

Working with a steering group

When you are working with a group of people there will always be differences of opinion and different ways of doing things. A steering group that works can be highly productive and supportive. To achieve this ensure that everyone feels valued, everyone can have a say, decisions are clear and recorded, action plans are developed, actions are fairly allocated and attempts are made to retain enthusiasm and commitment.

Who should be on a steering group?

Aim for a manageable number of people or it will be difficult to reach a consensus, in particular if different people come to different meetings. At the same time you will want enough people to provide the skills and knowledge that you need. A maximum might be 10 people. You may be able to gain someone's Involvement without them being on the steering group by bringing them in on occasion or setting up specific working groups involving them. 
It is essential that any steering group has:

· A very effective chair person who can run productive meetings, who can project manage and who can also motivate and delegate

· An effective vice chairman to cover the chairman's absence

· Someone with good financial skills

· Someone with good PR skills

Some of the skills or experiences that would be useful, in no particular order, are:

· Property skills if the premises needs any changes

· Good administration skills

· Someone representing the parish council or other key body

· Doers - people who are keen and will carry out actions agreed at

· meetings

· Someone who knows local people and groups

· A business background, in particular in retail if possible

· Someone who is good at running consultations

· Promotional skills

· IT and Computer skills

· Business planning skills

· Skills in obtaining funding and finance

· Accountancy skills

· Legal skills

You may have people with these skills within the village or you might have to look for outside support. If funds allow, you might find people willing to train and learn new skills. You will also want to engage with different types of people of different ages so any good relationships with different 'groups' would be beneficial. You should also remember that you may gain access to additional skills through spouses or relatives of those who are on your main steering group.
Questions 

Questions were taken from those in attendance, with a selection as follows:

Q. How many volunteers did you start with in Stillington?

A. 30-ish to begin with, growing gradually to the 60-70 we have now

Q. What is the long term plan for the shop and Post Office?

A. Dave Barker, who is the current outright owner of the shop, confirmed he would be happy to lease the shop to the community in the short term, with a possibility of selling to the community at some point in the future
Q. Can the Parish Council protect the future of the shop as a village asset?

A. GR believes a sale could be blocked by the Parish Council, but would confirm this if required

Q. Are there separate toilet and washing facilities in the shop?

A. Yes – behind the shop is a WC and basin, and stairs leading to a store room above the shop – all totally separate and secure from the private house.

Q. Do we need CCTV?

A. MR confirmed both Stillington and Huby meet all necessary security requirements at present.

Q. Are you required to be a resident of Sutton or Huby to buy shares in the scheme?

A. AH confirmed a share would entitle you to attend meetings, but residency is not a requirement. No one person can buy multiple shares 
Q. Would the shop opening hours be extended, and newspaper delivery service reinstated?

A. AH confirmed hopefully yes to both points, but would be subject to volunteer numbers and available resources

Q. How far in advance is the rota planned?

A. AH confirmed that where possible, their regular volunteers keep their own regular slots, but a large pool of additional volunteers helps to fill gaps when required. 

Q. Can people under 18 volunteer to work?
A. U18’s can volunteer in the shop, as the Post Office paid employee has responsibility to oversee the sale of tobacco and alcohol.

Q. Who orders the stock?

A. AH confirmed Stillington has a shop manager that takes most responsibility, however regular volunteers can and do place orders for specific areas, such as veg, meat, fish, toiletries. It was also mentioned that in future years it may be possible to combine the buying for both shops which could reduce costs and also spread the stock holding requirements.
For anybody interested in joining the steering group, there will be a meeting on Thursday 5th February 2015 at the Methodist Chapel at 7.00pm.
Meeting finished at 8.25pm.
